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As a result of the National Emergency declared by the President on Friday, March 13, 2020 in response to 
the coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic and the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention’s 

recommendations for social distancing and avoiding large public gatherings, all scoping is being conducted 
virtually. Virtual public scoping is conducted in accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act and 

the 2020 version of its implementing regulations at 40 Code of Federal Regulations Part 1506.6.

Through this virtual scoping process, comments, questions, and relevant information are welcomed on the 
U.S. Air Force’s proposed Infrastructure Upgrades at Andersen Air Force Base. The U.S. Air Force also 
welcomes comments under Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act (36 Code of Federal 
Regulations Part 800) regarding the identification of or effects on historic properties, and requests to 

become a consulting party in the Section 106 process. Please submit comments in English using one of the 
following methods:    

     POSTAL MAIL: 
36th Civil Engineer Squadron, ATTN: CEV (AAFB Infrastructure EIS)  

Unit 14007 

APO AP 96543-4007

     EMAIL: 
AAFBInfrastructure.EIS@us.af.mil

     PROJECT WEBSITE: 
www.AAFBInfrastructureEIS.com

THANK YOU FOR YOUR PARTICIPATION IN THE PUBLIC SCOPING PROCESS FOR THE 
ANDERSEN AFB INFRASTRUCTURE UPGRADES ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STATEMENT!

TO ENSURE THE U.S. AIR FORCE HAS SUFFICIENT TIME TO CONSIDER PUBLIC 
INPUT, PLEASE SUBMIT ALL COMMENTS BY MAY 30, 2021.

Scoping materials are available on the project website for browsing or download, and in print at the Nieves M. 
Flores Memorial Library (254 Martyr Street, Hagåtña, Guam). Requests for printed scoping materials can also be 

made to the addresses above. For printed material requests, the standard U.S. Postal Service shipping timeline 
will apply. Please consider the environment before requesting printed material.

SUBMIT COMMENTS




